
ADVISING LEADERSHIP TEAM MEETING NOTES 

Monday, March 14, 2022 

Zoom Meeting 2:00 pm - 3:30 pm 

Present:  Luis Vega, Karlo Lopez, Lisa Zuzarte, Seung Bach, Gabriela Ochoa Vega, Eva De Leon, Christina Ramirez, 
Yvette Morones, Melisa Medina Cruz, Ilaria Pesco, Deanne Perez Granados, Liora Gubkin, Deisy Mascarinas (Admin 
Support) 
 
Meeting began at 2:00 p.m. 
 
Professional Development Fund-Usage – Can rollover into 2022/23- approvals & planning next 

• L. Vega shared that the Professional Development funds for ALT were approved to rollover into next year.  
• Live updates were made to the document containing the approval and the steps needed to be followed for 

the disbursement of funds. L. Vega will pass along the document once the necessary changes have been 
made to the document. 

• L. Vega will pass along a Qualtrics survey to get an estimate of who will be using the funds and to have an 
estimate of how much of those funds will be used and if there will be any leftover.  
 

Advising – Update from Statewide Meeting: No scheduled meeting 
• There was no statewide meeting.  
• L. Vega shared that the Common Course Numbering System has passed, articulating a common course 

numbering system in the community colleges by 2024 (AB111) and coordinating efforts to align with CSU 
and UC (AB928) to aid transfer efforts. This means that community college, UC, and CSU courses will need 
to align in terms of course numbers, initially for the 20 biggest majors.  He also shared that those with 
military experience or other experiences may be deemed eligible to receive credit for prior learning, which 
the system is working to expand to reduce time to degree. 

 
Digital Advising Solutions per GI 2025 

• L. Vega shared that they have yet to pass along the document containing the digital degree roadmaps that 
were deemed the best option for the campuses to adopt; however, for CSU Bakersfield it is looking like it 
will be RunnerConnect. 
 

Academic Advising Policy Updates 
• L. Vega shared that at the Academic Senate discussions have taken place on what constitute high impact 

practices and issues of the need for testing centers to stop plagiarism. Resolutions are being considered and 
are likely to pass. For those interested, approved Senate resolutions are posted-- 
https://www.csub.edu/senate/resolutions.     

 
Advising Task Force ATF 

• Y. Morones shared that the ATF’s first official meeting will take place two weeks from now, and as the ALT 
representative she will bring back updates to the group. 
 

Administrative Unit Assessment for ALT 
• The group members shared where their respective schools stood with respect to the Assessment of their 

schools advising system. It was agreed that to meet their local needs and account for their local practices, 
each School will work on their own administrative-unit assessment and bring back to ALT to align 
processes and policies so it can be shown that all students are receiving a consistent academic advising 
experiences. L. Vega noted this needs to be in place this term.  
 

Other Items Discussed 
• L. Zuzarte shared that the preliminary catalog would be published by March 23rd. 

 
 
Meeting ended at 2:56 p.m. 

 

https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220AB1111
https://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/billTextClient.xhtml?bill_id=202120220AB928
https://a24.asmdc.org/press-releases/20211006-governor-signs-historic-legislation-transform-college-transfer-process
https://www.csub.edu/senate/resolutions

